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Ear Piercing -   
We are aware that a lot of pupils have had their 
ears pierced over the summer.  
We are concerned that during PE and play 
activities these piercings may lead to 
unintentional injuries to a child.  
We follow the ‘Safe Practice in Physical 
Education, School Sport and Physical Activity’ 
book which states that The Association for 
Physical Education strongly recommends the 
practice of removing earrings at the 
commencement of every PE lesson to establish a 
safe learning environment.   
Taping over piercings may offer a measure of 
protection in some physical activity situations, 
where individuals are required to work within 
their own personal space. However, the amount 
of tape needs to be sufficient to prevent the 
piercing penetrating, for example, the bone 
behind the ear should an unintentional blow be 
received from someone or some item of 
equipment, such as a ball.   
  
This guidance should also be born in mind by 
parents for playtimes.  
 

We’ve had lots of Birthdays to celebrate 
throughout September. 
Happy Birthday to …   

Rory on 6th September 
Xander on 6th September 

Delancey on 7th September 
Christopher on 11th September 

Nathan on 12th September 
Lily on 18th September 

Sarah on 20th September 
Connor on 24th September 

Alex on 30th September 
 

Library Van – the library van will be back at 
school on Friday 27th September. 

Welcome to a new school year, it's been great hearing all about our pupils' adventures 
and summer news! Our teachers are all very pleased with their new classes, but as always 
please don't hesitate to get in touch with the teacher if you have any questions or queries 

about how your child is getting on.  
 

Library Books -  
Thank you to everyone who has found a library 
book at home over the summer, please continue 
to bring these into school and we will return to 
the library at the end of September. 

 
 

Bike Helmets - pupils cycling to school 
MUST wear a helmet. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

After School Clubs for this Half Term 
 

Monday  Dodgeball 

Tuesday Tennis 

Wednesday Spanish Club 

Thursday Indoor Games 

Friday Table Tennis 

 
Please let Mrs Hill in the office know if you would like to 
book onto any clubs and haven’t already let her know. 

Harvest Festival - 
We’ve been invited to our Harvest Festival which 

will be held at Inskip St Peter’s Church this Sunday 
22nd September at 9.30am.  

Miss Leyland would love it if some of our children 
would like to welcome people into church, say a 

reading or help with the collection. Please let Miss 
Leyland know if you are attending and your child 

would like to help.  
Harvest baskets and donations of non-perishable 
foods will be donated to The Salvation Army Food 
Bank. You can leave donations at school this week 

or take them to church on Sunday. 
 

Applying for High School –  
Is your child currently in Year 6, did you know that you need to apply for a High School place by 31st 
October 2024? 
Applications must be made online - https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-
families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-online-for-a-school-place/ 
 
Open evenings are a great opportunity to see the school and chat with the staff so we would encourage 
you to attend one of them before submitting your application, here are some of the local ones happening 
this week -  
Broughton High School – Thursday 19th September – 6pm until 9pm 
Garstang Academy – Thursday 19th September – 6pm until 8:30pm 
Carr Hill High School – Thursday 19th September – 6pm to 8pm 
 
 

https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-online-for-a-school-place/
https://www.lancashire.gov.uk/children-education-families/schools/apply-for-a-school-place/apply-online-for-a-school-place/


Dates for the diary:-  
 

Thursday 19th September  Broughton High School Open Evening 
Garstang Academy Open Evening 

Carr Hill High School Open Evening  

Sunday 22nd September  Harvest Festival at Inskip St. Peters Church at 
9:30am  

Thursday 26th September  Flu Immunisations in School 

Friday 27th September LEP First Day at School Photo for Reception 

Tuesday 8th October  Lower School trip to Blackpool Zoo 

Tuesday 15th October Open Afternoon 3:45pm to 6pm 

Thursday 17th October School Closes for Autumn Half Term  

Friday 18th October  SCHOOL CLOSED – INSET Day 

Monday 28th October School Reopens after Half term 

Friday 8th November School Photo Day 

 
 


